
United Food & Commercial Workers Local No. 7 
c/o Cyberscout 
PO Box 1286 
Dearborn, Ml 48120-9998 

Re: Notice of Data Privacy Incident 

Dear 

September 22, 2025 

United Food & Commercial Workers Local No. 7 (UFCW) takes privacy and security very seriously. As part of that 
commitment, we write to notify you of a data privacy incident involving your personal information. This notice 
explains the incident, our response, and steps you can take to help protect your personal information. We are also 
offering the opportunity to enroll in complimentary credit monitoring and identity protection services. 

What Happened: On December 11, 2024, we discovered suspicious activity in our network. Upon discovery, we 
took immediate action to secure our network, and we partnered with cyber incident response professionals to 
investigate the incident. As part of the investigation, we learned that certain data may have been accessed or acquired 
by an unauthorized actor on December 10, 2024. As a result, we underwent a comprehensive data review to 
determine what information was involved and to whom that information belonged. On August 21, 2025, after the 
completion of our investigation, we determined that certain of your personal information was included in the data set. 

What Information Was Involved: Our review of the files determined your first and last name, in combination with 
your Social Security number were present within certain files within the data set. 

What We Are Doing: Upon learning of the incident, we took immediate steps to address it, including securing our 
systems and taking parts of our network offline. We partnered with cyber incident response professionals, and 
notified both local federal law enforcement of this incident. We have taken our response to this incident seriously, 
and we ar·e reviewing and updating our existing security policies and protections ah·eady in place on our network. We 
also implemented additional secwity to safeguard against evolving threats moving forwar·d. 

As an added protection, we are offering 12 months of complimentary credit monitoring and identity protection 
services through Cyberscout, a Trans Union company. Instructions for how to enroll in these services ar·e enclosed. 

What You Can Do: As a general matter, it is good practice to remain vigilant for incidents of identity theft and 
fraud, from any source, by reviewing your credit reports and account statements for suspicious activity and enors. If 
you discover any suspicious or unusual activity on your accounts, promptly contact your financial institution or 
service provider. You may also file a report with law enforcement, your state attorney general, and/or the Federal 
Trade Commission. Please refer to the enclosed "Steps You Can Take to Help Protect Your Information" for 
additional resources you may take advantage of to protect against fraud and identity theft, should you find it 
appropriate to do so. 

0 
0 
:g 
(!) 
� 
0 
0 
8 
0 

ll.. 



For More Information: If you have any questions or concerns, please contact our dedicated assistance line at 1-

833-456-8750, Monday through Friday, 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. CST, excluding major U.S. holidays. Please know that

the security of information is of the utmost importance to us. We remain committed to protecting the information

entrusted in our care. We continue to be thankful for your support during this time.

Sincerely,

United Food & Commercial Workers Local No. 7





Additional Information: You can further educate yourself regarding identity theft, fraud alerts, credit freezes, and the

steps you can take to protect your personal information by contacting the credit reporting bureaus, the Federal Trade

Commission (FTC), or your state Attorney General. The FTC also encourages those who discover that their

information has been misused to file a complaint with them.

The FTC may be reached at 600 Pennsylvania Ave. NW, Washington, D.C. 20580; www.identitytheft.gov;

1-877-ID-THEFT (1-877-438-4338); and TTY: 1-866-653-4261.

You have the right to file a police report if you ever experience identity theft or fraud. Please note that in order to file a

report with law enforcement for identity theft, you will likely need to provide some proof that you have been a victim.

Instances of known or suspected identity theft should also be reported to law enforcement, your state Attorney General,

and the FTC. This notice has not been delayed by law enforcement.

For D.C. Residents, the District of Columbia Attorney General may be contacted at 400 6th Street NW, Washington,

D.C. 20001; 202-727-3400, and https://oag.dc.gov/consumer-protection.

For Maryland Residents, the Maryland Attorney General may be contacted at Office of the Attorney General, 200 St.

Paul Place, Baltimore, MD 21202; 1-888-743-0023; or www.marylandattorneygeneral.gov.

For New Mexico Residents, you have rights under the federal Fair Credit Reporting Act (FCRA), which governs the

collection and use of information pertaining to you by consumer reporting agencies. For more information about your

rights under the FCRA, please visit:

https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/sites/default/files/articles/pdf/pdf-0096-fair-credit-reporting-act.pdf or www.ftc.gov.

For New York Residents, the New York Attorney General may be contacted at Office of the Attorney General, The

Capitol, Albany, NY 12224-0341; 1-800-771-7755; or https://ag.ny.gov.

For North Carolina Residents, the North Carolina Attorney General may be contacted at 9001 Mail Service Center,

Raleigh, NC 27699-9001; 1-877-566-7226 or 1-919-716-6000; and www.ncdoj.gov.

For Rhode Island Residents, the Rhode Island Attorney General may be contacted at 150 South Main Street,

Providence, RI 02903; 1-401-274-4400; and www.riag.ri.gov. Under Rhode Island law, you have the right to obtain

any police report filed in regard to this incident. There are 5 Rhode Island residents whose data was impacted by this

incident.


